Ski for Light, Inc.

Executive Committee Teleconference
October 13, 2014
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Scott McCall, President, called the meeting to order at 7:05 P.M. Eastern Time.

Roll Call. Judy Dixon, Secretary, called the roll.

Present:
Scott McCall, President
Julie Coppens, Vice-President
Judy Dixon, Secretary
Brenda Seeger, Treasurer
Cara Barnes, Director-at-Large
Bob Civiak, Director-at-Large
Marion Elmquist, Immediate Past President

Approval of minutes. Bob moved that the minutes of the September 14, 2014 mmeting be accepted as distributed. The motion was seconded by Cara. The motion passed unanimously.

Treasurers report. Brenda reported that the general fund currently contains about $34,000. The auditors are working on the preparation of the 990 form. Brenda will be preparing detailed reports for the upcoming Board meeting.

Event update. Cara reported that the event planning meeting took place the weekend of September 27. Most things went well. Jim Salestrom will perform on Tuesday evening. Efforts are continuing to make arrangements for more accessible rooms. In addition, Guide Dogs for the Blind will not be sending guide dog walking coordinators. We will manage this through the information room.

2016 Event. Scott reported that plans continue to progress for an event at Shanty Creek in Bel Air, Michigan for 2016. A deposit has been sent to hold the week of January 24-31, 2016. Strategies to improve trails are being discussed, the elevator has been installed in the lobby, and the facility has agreed to increase the transportation to the ski area. It was moved by Brenda and seconded by Julie that a recommendation be made to the Board for the 2016 event to be held at the Shanty Creek Resort. The motion passed unanimously.

New board member orientation. Julie and Scott held a conference call with four of the six new Board members to provide them with an orientation to the SFL Board. They covered roles and expectations of Board members, the purpose of the committees, how this Board is different from other boards as well as other relevant topics.

Ridderrenn team recommendation and selection. Scott reviewed the history of the selection of the Ridderren team. Julie moved and Brenda seconded that the Executive Committee recommend to the SFL Board that a four-person team be sent to the Ridderrenn. The motion passed with six members voting yes and Bob Civiak voting no. After considerable discussion, the Executive Committee made its selection of team members and alternates.

Other Business. Brenda is working on registering Ski for light for Amazon Smile which would give Ski for Light a small percentage of the purchase price when Ski for light is designated by buyers.

Bob reported that he and a friend have created a Wikipedia page about Ski for light.

Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 P.M. Eastern time.


